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Office of College Relations | = March 17, 1977

' MEETINGS - xh ¢
i The Academic Council will meet 'at 10:00 a.m., Monday,
March 21, at the ‘Office of the Dean; Room 404. il
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The Graduation Committee will meet at 4 p.m., Monday,
March 21, at the Office of College Relations, Room}@Oﬁﬂ

SOCIAL NOTES
ot LETBEL WOLFE, membefr of the c¢lass of 1975, afd GAYLE' .y
NAHORNIK, a junior in the Women's Division, have b@gpme engaged.
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DAVID SHATZ, Instructor in PhHilosophy, and Mrs. Shatz are
the parents of a new son, Gedalyahu'Aharon, born_Eleuary 28,
1977. They are also the parents orMalra, 98, "
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NEW ANTHOLOGY

MICHAEL POPKIN, Instructor of Languages and Lit@raturej igoi
the co-editor of Modern French Literature, a two-volume anthology
of literary criticism recently published by the Frgdeyick Ungar
Publishing Company. The anthology, which is primarily intended
to'serve .as a library reference work, includes critidalrexcerpts
dealing with gver 160 French writers of the twentieth century,

‘not only from France but also from Belgium, Switzerland,HCanada,w
the Caribbean, and Africa. Almost 100 of the writers discussed
are 8lso represented as critics, and nearly half of all the material
included was translated into English for the very first time by the
editors. Copies of the anthology were ordered by over six hundred
libraries in advance of publication, and a set is now on reserve

in the Touro College Library. .
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_THREE ARTICLES

- FREEMA - GOTTLIEB, Assistant Professor of History, has had
three articles published recently. 'Amy Levy and Feminism'" =
appeared in the Jewish Chronicle Literary Supplement, December 1976;
"Roumanian Calvalcade, " in European Judaism, Winter 1976; and
"Saul Bellow,'" in the Encyclopédia of Hasidism, published by
the Hebrew Publishing Company, New York. et

NEW BOOK

' The Usages of Hebraisms, an in-depth study of the absorp-
thD.Of Hebraic elements into the English language, has just been
publlshedﬁbyJFRED HEUMAN; -Adjunct Assistant Professor of TLanguages
and Literatures. The book also traces the history of Bible trans-

latiqns into the vernacular and shows the Hebraisms used in the
English translations of the Book of Psalms.




tili wvices Eiarb

ABRAHAM PINTER, Adjunct Assistant Professor of Education,
was honored by the Association of Orthodox Jewish Teachers at
its annual dinner on January 30, attended by over 1,000 people.
A special award was given to Rabbi Pinter for his "tireless
work on behalf of education, his zealous concern for the orthodox
teaq@gr in the public school system, and his devotion and dedi-
cation to community 'kllal work'."

NEW BOOK AND GRANT

A fourth scholarly work on the history of Jewish resistance
and partisanship in Lithuania and White Russia during World War II
by LESTER ECKMAN, Assistant Professor of History, is now being
published by Shengold Publishing Inc., New York. Prof. Eckman
also been awarded a grant from the Kaplan Foundation to research
and write another work dealing with ethics.

NOTICE FROM THE DEAN

All faculty members should establish regular office hours.
If you have not done so, please report your hours to Robert
Goldschmidt so that he may be able to inform students of the
hours that you are available for conferences.

The following offices have been set aside for general faculty
use: : ;

801 - Arts and Communications, Languages

and Literatures, Sociology

803 - Mathematics, Economics and Business
604 - History, Philosophy, Political Science
605 -~ Education, Psychology

The Sciences have offices in the Labs

In addition, many classrooms are available before and after
classes. For information on the availability of rooms and offices
or for requests for keys to faculty offices, contact the Office of
the Registrar.

FROM THE REGISTRAR

All faculty should note that the deadline for the removal
of "incompletes"'" from the Fall 1876 semester is Friday, March 25th.
Grades should be submitted to the Office of the Registrar within
one week of that date. Change of grade forms are available from
tha Office of the Registrar or in the Women's Division Office.

SUMMER FELLOWSHIP

JAMES DEMETRIUS, Adjunct Associate Professor of Languages
and Literature, has been awarded a fellowship to teach in
Athens, Greece, in the summer of 1977. In addition, he has
completed a manuscript for the teaching of English as a Second
Language which will be published this spring.

~ EDITOR'S NOTE

With your cooperation Volume I, No. 1 of Touro College Notes
has been issued- as scheduled. Please continue to send items of
interest to the Touro community to the Office of College Relations
so thaet '"Notes'" can come out on a regular basis. Please give very
specific information (i.e. publisher add date of publications,
place, date, and auspices of guest lectures). Meanwhile, heartiest
good wishes to all for a wonderful Passover holiday.

DEADLINE FOR NEXT.ISSUE OF "NOTES' IS THURSDAX,'APRIL 14.
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